

Headteacher: Mrs Helen Hepworth

Armathwaite School ARMATHWAITE Cumbria CA4 9PW

016974 72296 head@armathwaite.cumbria.sch.uk

17-7-24

Dear Parents,

Reports

We have nearly finished our reports. Due to all the illness we have in school at the moment and how busy we are, reports will come out at the end of the day on Thursday. We do apologise but especially with sports day, tomorrow is much better.

Miss Hill

I am sad to let you know that Miss Hill will be leaving us at the end of term as she begins a new School Business Manager role in a Carlisle school. Miss Hill very quickly became one of the team at Armathwaite and we will really miss her, but I am sure you will join us in wishing her all the very best for the future.

We will appoint a new School Business Manager in the summer holidays.

Class Organisation

In preparation for next year, I am having meetings with our new head teacher, Mrs Stamp. Classes for September will be similar to now.

Mornings ~ 4 classes

Nursery and Reception Year 1 and 2 Year 3 and 4 Year 5 and 6

Afternoons ~ 3 classes Nursery, Reception, Year 1 Year 2 and 3 Year 4, 5 and 6

Mrs Stamp will be in touch later with more information.

I would like to say how much I have enjoyed being a teacher and head teacher at our wonderful school. It has been a privilege to teach such lovely children and to be able to design a curriculum and approach to learning that puts our children right at the centre and follows their interests and needs.

This letter is also available on the website













The staff team at school are incredible and I know they will continue to work hard for our children with Mrs Stamp when she becomes our new head teacher in September. I would like to tell them how much I appreciate all their hard work, dedication and endless drive to make our school a place where we all learn together ~ learning at its very best.

I must also thank all our families and you, our parents, for your support. We all work together to help our children learn.

We have a wonderful Governing Body, who manage the running of our school. They are volunteers who do an amazing job. I have always been supported by them and would like to thank them for the time and support they provide.

What a great community we have too, so vibrant and supportive. Our school is at the heart of our community and we feel their support.

I became a teacher to help children learn, so they could feel confident about themselves, be strong active citizens in the future and be able to make choices and be confident in their own thoughts and ideas. Your children are so brilliant, they have exciting futures ahead and I will miss them all.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Hepworth.

Head teacher

This letter is also available on the website











